

## YOKUTS GROUP



MOTHER LODE GROUP - SIERRA CLUB

P.O. BOX 855 MODESTO, CALIFORNIA 95353

June 10, 2007

Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, N.E. Washington, D.C. 20426 701 Jun 20 P 1: 32

SUBJ: New Don Pedro Project #2299-057

Dear Secretary Bose:

The Yokuts Group of the Sierra Club has a keen interest in the health of the Tuolumne River. We have regular hikes along portions of the river and participate in all public opportunities to enhance its health and beauty.

We have been told that the California Department of Fish and Game has proposed a hatchery for the Lower Tuolumne River for salmon. While we would like to have larger numbers of salmon in the river every year, we know that the history of hatcheries is not good. The trend in published literature is fully opposed to hatcheries, as are we.

We oppose a hatchery because we expect the results will be a hatchery fishery and not a wild fishery. We support any activities that will benefit the river, but a hatchery will ultimately harm the river leading to an artificially managed and supported salmon run.

Please do not support a hatchery for the Lower Tuolumne River. Those of us who love the river do not want to see its potential undermined by a hatchery.

Sincerely,

Sandy Wilson

Chair, Yokuts Group

(209) 575-5719

CC:

Friends of the Tuolomne Tuolomne River Trust

